
APPENDIX 2 
 

Bridge Yard etc, Bradford on Avon – One Way and Waiting Restrictions 
 

Name Address Objection/ Support 

Kingston Road 
Businesses - 
Various 
 

Kingston Square  
– email  

I have asked local businesses to list their business and sign if they 
would like Wiltshire Council to consider their views with regards to 
putting a two hour parking space near to Kingston square to allow 
all of our clients a place to park without fear of getting a parking 
ticket. Please find the signatures of local businesses in Kingston 
square, Kingston Road, Bradford on Avon attached.  
 Our Co-op funeral business is one in which we need to have 
adequate time to spend with our clients at a most emotionally 
difficult time in their lives and having the availability of a two hour 
car parking space would relieve some of the stress for our clients.  
Also, we would like car parking spaces available so that the 
family can park and gather before the funeral cortege sets off.  
  
Another local business, Dixon Health, has a lot of visitors 
who need nearby parking facilities as many of them have difficulty 
moving.  
Further, Grounded is a new coffee shop due to open next week 
and I know that they would appreciate people being able to park 
for longer than an hour in order to make their new business work. 
 Kingston Square is a little 'off the beaten track' and because of 
this, the businesses in the square need support in gaining footfall, 
so I would be very grateful if you would consider our pleas for a 
two hour parking bay near to Kingston Square, Kingston Road. 
 

Cllr Mike Roberts - Email  With regards to the proposed 1 hour parking, I have been 
approached by several business’s in the area who are concerned 
about footfall in the Lambs Yard area, they have asked that the 
limit should be raised to 2 Hours to encourage added footfall. 
 

Name withheld Silver Street, 
Bradford on Avon 
– email  

Parking order 2010.  I live on the Kingston Mills complex, 

and have found from the web site that the list of the 

arrangements for parking in this area is practically 

incomprehensible.   It took a neighbour and me two hours 

 yesterday to try and work it out going around the site with a 

clip board.   Do you expect everyone to go out there with a 

tape measure.  I have never come across anything so 

complicated.  The maps which have been put around the lamp 

posts are so small that you cannot decipher them!  I 

eventually went to the library and had them enlarged, which 

does somewhat make the arrangements clearer. 

Why do you have to different sets of times for the parking 

some are 7 a.m to 6 p.m. and others 8 a.m to 6p.m.  I suggest 

they should all be the same. 

However I am pleased to see that there will be limited parking 

outside the Co-op store.  This has been a big issue. 

I cannot see any mention of any parking on Sundays and 

presumably, in this case restrictions, will not apply. 
 

 


